LSSC Meeting Minutes 8/31/23 – mjr
In attendance:

Kristen Blankenship (CPS)
Karen Huck (Arts & Humanities)
Julia Cross (Residence Halls)
Erik Chapman (Special Collections)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Sciences)
Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sarah Blanco (CPS)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Sciences)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)

Not present:

Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Sciences)
Law liaison
Area Studies liaison

Welcome to new members: Vicki Sparks and Erik Chapman

Approve July minutes: Approved with one correction—change “CMS” to “CAS” under the CPS liaison report

Liaison Reports/Updates:

CPS: David Ward and Victor Jones attended division meeting to talk about the task force charged with gathering feedback about student study spaces since the closing of the Undergraduate Library. They have received feedback such as the need for more quiet and individual study spaces, sensory rooms that are more quiet, etc.—discussions are continuing. CAS is still undergoing the hiring process for two civil service vacancies.

Residence Hall Libraries: Still waiting to hear what their full budget will be for this fiscal year. Lots of activities planned in conjunction with other groups on campus, such as the living-learning communities: Literary Bingo Night, board & video game night at ARC, murder mystery dinner, escape room, book clubs, etc.

Special Collections: Since Erik is new this month, he’s not had a chance to attend a division meeting yet—will keep us posted.

Tech Services: No division-wide meeting, but CMS is somewhere between 70-75% finished with the shelf sweep for the Heavy Metals project.

Life Sciences: There will be a division meeting next week. There was mention of difficulty getting new hires pushed through the HR process (if they haven’t worked on campus before, they have to fill out new hire paperwork in person, and most aren’t on campus until right as the semester begins)—this may be something for us to bring to HR to see if there is a more expedient way to get paperwork through the channels?

Arts & Humanities: Division will be meeting next week.

Social Sciences: Tom Teper attended and shared the desiderata list with the group. The building project is currently on hold because bids came in over budget. Communication Library was allotted more funds for student help, as they have extended their hours due to increased foot traffic after closing of the Undergrad Library.

Administration: Preparing for the Board of Advocates meeting and the Library Friends event.

Physical Sciences, Area Studies, Law: No report

EC Meeting Update: Provost’s office will be visiting on October 24, from 3-5pm (the new provost is John Coleman). The anticipated schedule of events will be 30 minutes dedicated to updates, 30 minutes of the Dean giving a presentation, 30 minutes of lightning talks, and 30 minutes of touring the building. There will be more information forthcoming, but the Dean plans to convene a small task force consisting of representatives from LSSC, LCP, and other such stakeholders to decide on topics to discuss during the visit. The meeting will be held in room 220 with an online option and all faculty and staff are encouraged to attend. We were in agreement that Kristen and Erik would be great staff representatives from LSSC and they will meet to brainstorm potential topics to bring forward.

Interviews w/ Assistant to the Dean candidates: Two interviews were conducted so far; one final interview forthcoming.

Update on meeting w/ Jake MacGregor: Following up on feedback received about the Cheers for Peers employee recognition program (and recognition in the library in general), Melanie met with Jake to discuss whether a more in-depth survey about either recognition or staff morale was needed at this time, and whether a group made up of members from LSSC, LCP, ODT, HR, etc., might be formed to investigate this further. This and various other topics were discussed; these were the primary takeaways from the meeting:
· Since there have been several surveys about various initiatives circulating recently, it’s possible there may be “survey burnout” and therefore, we may not receive as many responses as we would hope for. It was advised that we consider if a survey would uncover any new information that hasn’t been brought up before. Something that might be a better option is for us as a committee to connect with our staff and identify the top concerns/requests they have so those can be elevated, discussed with the right people, and thus make progress on.
· Discussed current staff recognition efforts and concerns that some staff may not feel fully recognized by their supervisors or by either of the existing recognition initiatives. Jake mentioned the HR Summits, held for supervisors of permanent staff. He assured that supervisors are often encouraged during these summits to recognize their staff through the “outstanding” award nominations and the “Cheers for Peers”. He asked for the committee’s help reminding staff that they too can nominate people for either of these initiatives and would encourage staff to request the time needed to write nominations. He would also encourage staff to work together as a team to nominate others. Since nominations/recognition of any sort are added to the employee’s personnel file, he feels this can work toward improving morale. 
· Jake offered for he or Zoe to attend LSSC meetings, when requested, to update committee members on any current HR/ODT initiatives we may not be aware of. He has also observed committees throughout the library struggle with continuity due to the turnover of members each cycle. Therefore, he also offered ODT’s help with creation of onboarding documentation for LSSC, if needed. (Karen has volunteered to meet with Jake about this once she has gathered feedback from the rest of the committee of what should be included in onboarding documentation. Some committee members expressed support on having Jake/Zoe attend on occasion for updates on HR/ODT initiatives.)
· Jake has conducted 51 exit interviews over the past 3 ½ years and has recently finished writing a report of his findings to pass along to the Dean and Susan Breakenridge for review. Since the exit interview includes questions about things like staff morale, that may end up raising the same issues we would have found if conducting a separate survey.
· In Jake’s words, “ODT has heard requests for change management training (from both employees and supervisors) to help employees and supervisors be better prepared to handle change, increase resilience, improve morale around change, etc. We are in early discussion to potentially augment the new DEIA Educational Series with a 6th module on inclusive change management.  This Series is still rolling out (more sessions are being scheduled right now) -- led by Victor [Jones], and often co-facilitated by Zoe or another DEIA TF member -- and we highly recommend employees take this training as it also covers related topics that employees may find helpful. It has gotten good feedback. The Dean has supported all employees being able to attend this training (should work with supervisor for permission and scheduling as usual).  If employees are not able to attend due to schedules or other challenges, reach out to Victor to see about alternatives.”

Attendance at faculty meetings: Question was raised whether it is still useful for an LSSC rep to attend faculty meetings as it seems very little, if anything, is applicable to staff and there are also more avenues of accessibility to administrative information now (EC meetings, Dean hangouts, etc.). Decision was made to leave it as an option to attend.

Website updates: Melanie has been shown how to update website, just needs to complete the WordPress training to be cleared by IT to start editing. Will complete this ASAP.

Area Studies & Law liaisons: Need to confirm that Xiaoping Qi would like to serve as the Area Studies liaison. Bill Arvola needs to step down from being the Law liaison for now; will check with Jessica Sommers to see if she would be interested in serving.

Robert Howerton award: Still waiting for a meeting with Dean Stewart/Susan Breakenridge for clarification on what information is needed to move this initiative forward. There may be some confusion because it falls under an endowment; Vicki is looking into the specifics of endowments to see what that entails so she can share with the group.

Feedback from Tech Services staff: Received a request from a Tech Services staff asking that we let people know as much in advance as possible about future union activities (this was in regards to the recent union protest action that occurred). Committee will keep that in mind for the future.

“First Thursday Dinner” invitation: Lucy extended an invitation to any library employee who is interested in attending the “First Thursday Dinner”, held at Golden Harbor the first Thursday of every month at 6pm. You can find more information at the public page on Facebook called “First Thursday Dinner”!





